Members of the public are invited to

CONNECTICUT DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION PUBLIC OPEN HOUSE MEETINGS State Project No. 0175-1618PL Connecticut Statewide Active Transportation Plan

September 30-October 2, 2025 Mansfield, New London, Windsor Locks

Find a meeting in your community: https://portal.ct.gov/ATP2026

The public open houses will be held to engage the community in discussion of and gather feedback about active transportation in their local area and statewide. Attendees will gain a sense of the purpose of the future Active Transportation Plan and provide critical input that will help shape and guide the plan as it moves through its creation process.

The purpose of the Active Transportation Plan is to evaluate existing conditions, identify active transportation needs of state-owned roadways, and propose recommendations for a functional, equitable, and safety-focused active transportation network and supportive programs and policies.

The project is comprised of three phases. The first phase finished in spring 2025 and included identifying existing active transportation conditions on state roads, such as presence of bicycle lanes, shared use paths, and sidewalks; assessing the state's existing active transportation programs; and determining the statewide active transportation needs. The second phase includes development of proposed active transportation infrastructure improvements, prioritization of projects and potential funding sources, and recommendations for programs or policies that can improve conditions for active transportation. This phase will continue through fall 2025, culminating in the third phase of the building and publication of the Active Transportation Plan in 2026. Public outreach will be conducted at all three phases to engage communities and gather feedback to inform the plan.

Members of the public can submit comments and questions throughout all three phases. Please submit comments and questions to DOT.ActiveTransportationPlan@ct.gov and (860) 594-2020. Please reference Project No. 0175-1618PL in the email or voicemail.

ACCESSIBILITY

The open house meeting locations are ADA accessible.

Non-English translation options of materials will be available upon request via the project email: DOT.ActiveTransportationPlan@ct.gov.

Individuals with limited internet access may also request that project information be mailed to them within one week by contacting the project team at DOT.ActiveTransportationPlan@ct.gov or (860) 594-2020.

Request language assistance from CTDOT's Language Assistance at (860) 594-2109 at least five business days before meeting.